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November 16, 1977 

Alpha Phi Omega will sponsor a campus-community blood drive 
on Wednesday, November 16, in the lecture hall of the Student 
Union Building. The Red Cross Bloodmobile of Horry County 
will be set up from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and all faculty 
and administration are urged to contribute and encourage all 
students, clubs, departments, and organizations to give to 
this worthwhile cause which is so badly needed. The goal 
of 120 pints or units of blood has been set, so let's do 
what we can to meet this need. 

All faculty, administration, and staff are urged to respond 
as soon as possible regarding the December Social Outing 
planned for December 16 at the Holiday Inn at North Myrtle 
Beach. Contact Jim Branham at Ext. 162. Absolute deadline 
is 12:00 noon on Friday, November 18. Please make checks 
payable to Holiday Inn. 

John Vrooman, Chairperson of the Social and Behavioral Sciences 
Division here at Coastal, has heeri elected as the 1977 NAIA 
Area 7 Coach of the Year. This announcement was made bv 
Robert E. Smith, President of the Baseball Coaches Association. 
Recognition and official awarding of this prestigious honor 
will take place at the annual American Baseball Coaches 
Convention January 5-8 in Atlanta. In addition to being 
named as Area 7 Coach of the Year, Vrooman has been placed 
in contention for an even higher award - that of National 
Association of Intercollegiate Athletics Coach of the Year. 
Only eight individuals are nominated for this title and the 
winner will be announced on the evening of Januarv 6, 1978 
at a special awards banquet. 

Dr. Edward M. Singleton announced on Tuesdav the receipt of 
$1,000,000.00 in contributions from the Kimbel family. This 
generous p,ift to Coastal Carolina College has been earmarked 
as funding towards the construction of an auditorium here on 
campus. Singleton said that, "This kind of focility is much 
needed in the area and will add not only to the educational 
and instructional programs here at the coller,e, but will also 
enhance the cultural enrichment of local residents." This 
auditorium will be built with specific community and college 
needs in mind and hopefully will serve not onlv the Coastal 
College students, but community residents as well. 
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The Learning Resources Center is a newly established division 
of the Media Servicrs_ Center. This center is open to all 
students and faculty. Goastal's faculty is encouraged to 
establish self-instructional units or modules for their stu­
dents to complete in conjunction with their regular class­
room program. 

The Center is located in 201 Academic Classroom Building. 
Hours daily are: Nonday, Wednesday and Friday from 9:no to 
3:00; Tuesday from 8:30 to 4:00 and Thursday from 8:30 to 
6:00. 

Services currently being provided for students include: tape 
duplication, listening station for language students, viewing 
of videocassettes and the issuing of materials for self­
instructional modules. 

If interested in establishing an instructional unit or 
module for your students or if you wish to place materials 
in the center for your students to use, please contact Nancy 
Dickson in the Learning Resources Center, ext. 187. The 
best hours to contact her are: Monday, Wednesday, or Friday 
between 9:30 and 2:30 or after 2:00 on Tuesday and Thursdav. 

All faculty members should encourage students to see their 
advisors as soon as possible and complete registration for 
the spring semester, 1978. We need at least 70% participation 
by students in order to make course decisions in early 
December. Students who are not sure whether they are going 
to pass courses should definitely participate as though they 
will pass. Definite failures should sign up accordingly. 

Priority drop/add for C.A.R. participants will be during the 
first two hours of registration on January 12 or on a priority 
basis during the late registration period, which ever is 
more convenient for the individual student. 

The International Club of Coastal Carolina will celebrate 
"International Day" on December 2, 1977 in the Student 
Union Building. There will be a lot of activities starting 
with the International Film Festival at 12:30 p.m. which will 
include among other films, Black Orphans, the Grand Prix 
winner of the Cannes Film Festival. The day will come to a 
climax with a dinner (bring a covered dish) with delicacies 
from various countries, and drinks. Please announce in your 
classes and tell your friends. Membership dues: Students 
(and spouses) $1.00; Faculty, Staff (and spouses) $1.50. All 
others $2.00. For membership and information, contact Ms. 
Susan Kennedy or Ms. Lisa Berry, or any one of the following 
professors: Albiniak, Gujer, Eberwein, R. Moore, or Saxena. 
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Please forward all ;_terns of new business, committee recom­
mendations, and notices. of committee meetings to Dr. Nelson 
by Monday, November 21. The next senate meeting will be 
December 1. 
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